
21 Griffin Road North Windsor Connecticut 06095 • Phone. 860.298.9692 • Fax. 860.298.6399

August 6, 2018

Mr. Adam Fox, P.E.
Principal Engineer
Environmental Compliance Section
Bureau of Engineering and Construction
State of Connecticut Department of Transportation
2800 Berlin Turnpike, P.O. Box 317546
Newington, CT 06131-7546

Attention: Jason Coite, P.E. / Mandy Socolosky

Subject:  On-Call Asbestos, Lead, Air Quality & Demolition Compliance
Agreement No. 04.27-01(15)
HazMat Inspection - Bridge No. 02295, Route 136 over Norwalk River, Norwalk, CT
ConnDOT Assignment No.  514-5710
ConnDOT Project No.  173-462
TRC Project No. 222165.5710.0710

Dear Mr. Fox:

TRC performed a limited survey for hazardous building materials associated with the rehabilitation of 
Bridge No. 02295, Route 136 over Norwalk River in Norwalk, Connecticut. TRC’s HazMat Inspection 
letter dated August 30, 2016, indicated that no detectable amounts of lead were present on the metal 
structural steel/metal bridge components (0.0 mg/cm2 & ND<0.10% by weight) of the drawbridge portion 
of the bridge, therefore any paint waste generated would be considered non-RCRA, non-hazardous waste.  
The rest of the bridge was entirely constructed of unpainted concrete beams with unpainted galvanized 
metal railing, therefore no lead paint was identified on those components.  The black tar paper vapor barrier 
on the corrugated drain pipes in the abutments and the grey brittle caulk at the deck/concrete support 
junction were sampled and found to contain asbestos, however they are not expected to be impacted by the 
project.  Grey rubbery expansion joint caulking, grey caulking at drawbridge arms, black expansion joint 
tar, cloth at guardrail base pads and black side walk caulking  were also sampled and no detectable levels 
of asbestos were identified.  Homeless activity was observed at the east abutment areas of Bridge No. 
02295, including but not limited to bedding, trash and potentially sharps/needles which could contain blood 
borne pathogens.  Also, potential universal waste (UW) and Connecticut Regulated Waste (CRW) luminaire 
light poles were attached to the roadside of the bridge but they are not expected to be impacted.  No 
bird/pigeon guano accumulations or were observed in accessible areas of the bridge.   Associated laboratory 
data, inspector notes, project descriptions, site maps and prior August 30, 2016 inspection report are 
attached.

If you have any questions, please call TRC at (860) 298-9692.

Very Truly Yours,

TRC

Stephen R. Arienti, CHMM
Senior Project Scientist – Project Manager

Erik R. Plimpton, P.E., CHMM, CMC
Vice President - Program Manager


























































